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Dear Friends of the Clubs,
 
As I reflect on 2021 it was a unique combination of “more of 
the same” and significant change. The beginning of the year 
greeted us with continued mask mandates in most public 
places and at work. Many schools remained closed. While 
some students had the necessary tools and support to attend 
classes remotely, others without these resources continued 
to fall further behind. 

Despite schools being closed to in-person learning, our 
Clubs continued to operate with an even greater focus on 
health and safety. Due to required capacity limits, our Club 
members participated in activities via small group cohorts. 
Club members played, studied, and ate their snacks and 
meals in these small groups and there was little interaction 
with students in other cohorts. Masks were required in our 
facilities, and our staff focused on a rigorous schedule of 
cleaning and disinfecting all areas. For those who were 
unable to attend the Clubs in person, we offered online 
learning opportunities via a new interactive learning 
management system.

Late in the first quarter, rays of hope and glimmers of change appeared. Milwaukee Public Schools, our largest partner, 
announced they would begin slowly transitioning students back to in-person learning in second quarter, and teachers 
and our staff became some of the first to be eligible for the COVID-19 vaccine. As a service to our community, we 
began hosting vaccine clinics in many of our Club locations. By summer, a bit of normalcy began to appear. Much like 
last year, Camp Whitcomb/Mason and the majority of our Clubs were open for summer programming. The 2021-2022 
school year began with students heading back to full-time, in-person learning. Our staff was prepared and overjoyed 
to welcome the students back to school.

In fall of 2021 we opened our first-ever stand-alone teen center. The Ready Center is an exciting space where teens can 
participate in programming that supports their journey through high school and college graduation and prepares them 
for adulthood. Though we were thrilled to open this promising new site, we ended 2021 with the closure of one of our 
largest and longest standing sites. In 2017, our Augusta M. LaVarnway location was sold and at the end of this year 
our lease ended. This Legacy Club had been open since 1957. It was difficult to say goodbye to a Club that meant so 
much to so many. Despite the pain of this change, we had to move forward. All the students attending LaVarnway were 
offered attendance at nearby Clubs and all staff were given positions at other locations.

The effects of the pandemic have left a lasting impact. The world is now different, and our staff and Club members 
have learned to quickly adapt to new challenges. They have proven to be resilient, dedicated, and optimistic, no matter 
what comes their way.

As the leader of more than 40 locations in Milwaukee, a camp and administrative offices that represent more than 600 
staff, I am deeply proud of all we accomplished in 2021. Through it all our amazing Board of Trustees and dedicated 
donors and partners have prioritized our work and our needs to ensure we serve as many Club members as possible.

For 134 years we have supported youth across Milwaukee. Though the fatigue of the past two years is real, we never 
strayed from our mission. No matter the circumstances, we rise to the challenge. The children of Milwaukee deserve 
everything we can give, and we are determined to deliver our best.

Sincerely,

 
 
Kathy Thornton-Bias
President and CEO, Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee
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2021 Board of 
Trustees

Officers
Robert L. Mikulay
Chair

Gregory M. Wesley 
1st Vice Chair

Anne Zizzo
2nd Vice Chair

William Fitzhugh Fox
Vice Chair – Legal

David Gay
Treasurer

Linda Benfield  
Secretary 

Trustrees
Kevin Anderson

Tyler Barnes

James T. Barry III

Thomas M. Bolger

Sandra Botcher 

Elizabeth Brenner

Chytania Brown

P. Shannon Burns

Peter Feigin

Alexander P. Fraser

Charles B. Groeschell

Brian Grossman

Patrick Hammes

Christopher Harris-Wimsatt

Thomas J. Hauske, Jr.

John Heimsch

Renée Herzing

Tanya M. Hines

Charles V. James*  

Jerome Janzer

Theresa Jones

Craig Jorgensen

Tracey Joubert

Michael H. Lappin

Keith R. Mardak

Patti Brash McKeithan

Sai Miosi

Donald Mondano

Blake Moret

Richard R. Pieper, Sr.

Pastor Robert B. Pyles

David F. Radtke*

Greg Revelle 

Thelma A. Sias

Daniel Sinykin

Guy W. Smith*    

Judson M. Snyder

Mary Ellen Stanek*

M. Beth Straka

Ronald A. Troy

Harris Turer

Marc Vandiepenbeeck

Richelle Webb Dixon

Jay Wigdale

Madonna Williams

Scott A. Wrobbel*

* Denotes Past Chairs

The mission of Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater 
Milwaukee is to inspire and empower all young 
people, especially those who need us most, to 
realize their full potential as productive, caring, 
responsible citizens.

2021 Operational Revenue & Expenses

Revenue
 Contributions

 Grants

 Service & Rental Fees

 United Way 

 Investment Distribution

Total Revenue: $28,004,311

Expenses
 Traditional Clubs & Camp

 School Sites

 Programs/Other

 Management & General 
Operations 

 Fundraising/Development

Total Expense: $26,630,639

44%

44%

3%
3%

6%

24%

36%

14%

21%

5%
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News, events & partnerships
Our dedicated staff, partners, donors, and Trustees 
continued their amazing work this year, despite the 
challenges created by the pandemic. Partners gave 
generously, our teams worked hard to earn grants that 
would allow new and existing activities to continue, and 
we worked to enable access to all families who wanted 
to participate in our programs.
 
Through everything our focus remained on serving 
Milwaukee’s youth. We maintained our meal 
distribution program in the spring, hosted COVID 
vaccine clinics at our legacy sites to enable access to 
all communities, simplified our member registration 
process by launching an online tool that significantly 
reduced the time required for families to register their 
children for our services and most recently earned 
a state funded Workforce Innovation Grant that will 
allow to us launch a new approach to teen workforce 
training, credentialing, and employment engagement. 
In partnership with Milwaukee Public Schools, Employ 
Milwaukee, Milwaukee Area Technical College, Herzing 
University, and more than a dozen large scale employers 
serving Milwaukee, we will focus on increasing the rate 
in which Milwaukee’s teens are positively engaged in the 
area’s workforce.
 
“Whatever it takes to build great futures” is more than a 
mantra, it is a message that drives us to serve our youth 
each day.

Summer camp
The summer experience at Camp Whitcomb/Mason 
offered our Club members and kids throughout 
the community an opportunity to take a break 
from the COVID safety rules required during indoor 
programming. At our 300+ acre camp on the shores 
of Lake Keesus, campers enjoyed outdoor adventures, 
comradeship, and a chance to learn and grow. They 
were able to canoe, star gaze, swim, learn archery, 
learn how to garden, complete arts and crafts and so 
much more. Nearly 400 kids attended camp each week 
while remaining safe and following health and safety 
protocols.

Demographics
Ages Served: 
5-20

Total Youth Served: 
9,181

Total Membership: 
9,001

Average Daily Attendance:
School Year: 1,425

Summer: 1,401

Gender:
Male: 55%    

Female: 45%

Race:
Asian     2%

Black or African American  51%

Hispanic or Latino   28%

White     3%

Some Other Race   1%

Two or More Races   2%

Don’t Know    13%

Income: 
More than 90% of members qualify for 
free/reduced lunch

Notes: Total Youth Served and Total Membership numbers do not 
include hybrid programming member participation. Club Average Daily 
Attendance was limited due to COVID-19 attendance restrictions.
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College Signing Day
Graduation Plus scholars met virtually to celebrate their 
academic accomplishments during the 2021 College 
Signing Day event. Collectively, the group set a record 
in earning more than $15 million in scholarships from 
colleges and universities across the country. This year’s 
scholars undoubtedly showed tremendous tenacity 
as they navigated more shutdowns, cancellations and 
other uncertainties brought on by the pandemic, while 
still meeting the goals they set out to accomplish. 

The significance of Graduation Plus became evident 
during student remarks, when Club members Anya 
Ramos and Jonah Dixon shared firsthand how the 
support of BGCGM mentors helped them stay on 
track for graduation. Anya, who was named the 2021 
Wisconsin Youth of the Year, said the skills she learned 
in Graduation Plus programming led to her acceptance 
to 10 colleges and an impressive $200k in scholarships. 
Jonah said he has regarded the Boys & Girls Clubs as 
his safe haven since he was five-years-old. He said his 
sense of belonging, and the unwavering support he 
received over the years, is to credit for his educational 
achievements. 

A special thank you to Direct Supply who served as the 
event’s presenting sponsor.

You’ve shown us when 
the road isn’t easy, you 
can still reach your goal.
   – Kathy Thornton-Bias

Youth of the Year
For the second consecutive year, Anya Ramos 
represented Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee 
as the Youth of the Year. It’s the highest honor given 
to a Boys & Girls Clubs member who shows academic 
drive, responsibility, and a passion for giving back to the 
community. This year, Anya’s ambition and authenticity 
took her to new heights. A panel of judges selected 
Anya to represent the state as the Wisconsin Youth of 
the Year. Anya then advanced to the Midwest Youth of 
the Year competition, where, although she did not win 
the title, she continued to make her friends and family 
proud. 

While serving as the 2021 Wisconsin Youth of the Year, 
Anya used her platform to advocate for mental health 
awareness. In an interview with a local radio station, 
Anya bravely shared about her personal struggles 
with anxiety during the coronavirus pandemic. She 
encouraged listeners to seek help in their own mental 
health journeys. 

Anya is a proud graduate of Audubon High School 
in Milwaukee. She has her sights set on earning a law 
degree from Marquette University. 

The Ready Center
One of our most exciting accomplishments of 2021 was 
the opening of our new teen center, The Ready Center. 
Located on Vel R. Philips Avenue, just a few blocks from 
our administrative offices, The Ready Center is solely 
dedicated to teen programming. As we developed our 
vision for the site, our teen members offered insights 
into what they wanted and needed from the space to 
feel safe and inspired. The facility allows us to expand 
our reach and offerings to teens and their families 
through premiere programs focused on college and 
career readiness, leadership development, volunteerism, 
community service, STEAM, and entrepreneurial 
education. Teens who participate in programming 
at The Ready Center will explore their interests and 
passions and develop life-long skills to ensure they will 
be successful members of our community now and in 
the future.
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SaintA, The Medical College of Wisconsin & 
BGCGM Partner to create Project Thrive
The effects of the pandemic can be felt everywhere 
and its impact on the mental health of the children in 
our city is significant. This fall through a partnership 
with SaintA and The Medical College of Wisconsin 
we launched Project Thrive. Thanks to a grant from 
the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services 
Administration Project Thrive provides increased access 
to evidence-based, trauma-informed assessment and 
treatment for children and families in Milwaukee. Project 
Thrive will serve Club members at eight Club locations 
for the next five years, creating and sustaining effective 
relationships with our youth to reduce the stigma 
around trauma and mental health treatment. We are 
thrilled to be working with our partners to provide our 
members and their families access to these important 
resources.

S’more Fun
After the pandemic forced us to cancel the event in 
2020, S’more Fun made its grand return as the first in-
person Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee event 
of 2021. The fundraiser – supporting the next generation 
of campers at Camp Whitcomb/Mason in Hartland, 
Wisconsin – reeled in a record $400k in donations, 
which assisted Club members with their Camp 
application and attendance fees. 

For some youth, spending a summer at Camp 
Whitcomb/Mason is where they first see stars, cast a 
fishing line or paddle a canoe. It could be their first time 
exploring the world outside of the city of Milwaukee. We 
know the memories children make at Camp Whitcomb/
Mason last a lifetime. 

We’re forever grateful for Maureen and Charlie Stallé, 
our philanthropic partners, who hosted the annual 
dinner under the stars. We also give thanks to We 
Energies, the event’s presenting sponsor. The picnic-
style dinner was sandwiched between music, dancing, a 
few campfire singalong songs and plenty of fun. Thank 
you to everyone who came out to support our mission 
at Camp. 

Holiday Gift Drive
When the world is complicated, the simple things 
mean even more. Each year we strive to ensure all Club 
members receive a holiday gift. This year our focused 
team of elves raised funds, collected toys, shopped 
and wrapped for days! The logistics of planning 
age-appropriate gifts for members at more than 40 
locations can be a challenge, but our dedicated staff, 
donors and volunteers helped us pull together an 
amazing holiday for our Club Kids. We delivered more 
than 1,800 gifts and 800 gift cards during the holiday 
season and the happy faces of our members made the 
effort so rewarding.

The opportunity these young adults 
get at Camp comes as a result 
of the talented staff. When these 
young people get the opportunity 
to participate in things that they 
normally wouldn’t be exposed to, 
the experience is an eye opener.  
   – Jim Wigdale. BGCGM Trustee   
      since 1977
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We’re proud to support the 
Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater 
Milwaukee through our 
Hometown Partnership by 
providing funding for programs 
emphasizing mentorship, 
community involvement, social-
emotional well-being, and 
college and career planning. 
Giving back to the Milwaukee 
community is a cornerstone of 
Kohl’s philanthropic work and 
we look forward to helping our 
local youth as they build their 
futures.
   – Tara Geiter, Kohl’s Director of   
      Community Relations

Thank you to our 
corporate donors
We are sincerely thankful for the support we 
received from our partners, allowing Boys & Girls 
Clubs of Greater Milwaukee to provide impactful 
programming to children and teens across 
the city. Thank you for your generosity as we 
continue to inspire and change the lives of youth 
across our city.

Thank you to these corporate partners for giving more 
than $100,000 to the Clubs this year.
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Presidents Society
Generous friends who have 
lifetime giving of $100,000+ or 
have made an endowment gift. 
Deceased denoted by *

Anonymous (6)
Mr. Christopher S. Abele
Ms. Ruth K. Abrams*
Mr. and Mrs. Barry K. Allen
Janay Alston
ANON Charitable Trust
Argosy Foundation
Bader Philanthropies, Inc.
Ms. Mary Kay Bandemor*
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Barry III
Donna and Donald Baumgartner
Mr. and Mrs. David Bechthold
Mr. Ned W. Bechthold*
Mrs. Ned W. Bechthold
Barbara and Randy Beck
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Beck
Mr. Donald C. Bengs*
Mr. Thomas Bentley III
Alvin and Marion Birnschein 
   Foundation
Thomas and Lisa Bolger
The Lynde & Harry Bradley 
   Foundation
Mr. Robert W. Braeger*
Marian Drake Breskvar*
Mark E. Brickman
Elizabeth A. Brinn Foundation
Neil F. Brower*
Kara D. Bryan
Vera May Buczkowski*
Lieselott Buettner*
Ms. Susan E. Buxton*
The Annie E. Casey Foundation
Emory T. Clark Family Foundation
Ms. Alice M. Conrad*
Roland and Florence Schroeder 
Cron Charitable Unitrust
The Cudahy Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Cudahy
Patrick and Anna M. Cudahy Fund
Sue and Curt Culver
Barbara and Thomas Damm
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Darling
Mr. and Mrs. Russell M. Darrow Jr.
Ms. Janet M. Davidson*
Mr. and Mrs. Don H. Davis Jr.
Ms. Ellen A. Disch*
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Ditter
Mr. Frederick H. and Mrs. Mary 
   Dohmen*
Mrs. Erna Eckerle*
Susan Ela
Thomas Ela*
John Thomas Emerson & Patricia 
Campbell Emerson Living Trust
Family Foundation Inc.
Marvin M. and Geraldine Fein*
Mrs. Mary B. Finnigan*
Mrs. Leona Fitzsimonds
Mr. Roger L. Fitzsimonds*
Mr. John Fleckenstein
Mr. William Fitzhugh Fox
Mrs. William Fitzhugh Fox*

Betty Jane Franks Estate*
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Galanis
Ms. Nannette M. Gardetto
Mr. Chris K. Gawart
The Gentine Foundation
Mr. Thomas E. Goris Sr.*
Mrs. Thomas E. Goris Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Goris Jr.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation 
Greater Milwaukee Foundation -
   Charles D. & Grace V. James 
      Fund
   Charles V. and Carol F. James 
      Fund
    Catherine and Walter Lindsay 
      Foundation
   Mary L. Nohl Designated Fund
   Northwoods Foundation Fund
   Richard and Suzanne Pieper 
      Fund
   Schmalzer Family Memorial 
      Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Grigg Jr.
Beverly and Charlie Groeschell
Grootemaat Foundation
Mr. James E. Grootemaat*
Frank F. Haack Jr. Charitable 
   Remainder Unitrust
Ms. Catherine L. Haas*
Mr. Bronson Haase*
Ms. Jacqueline Haase
Mrs. June B. Hansen*
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Hansen
Hauske Family Foundation/Kathy 
   and Tom Hauske
Mr. William C. Haynes*
Heil Family Foundation
Mrs. Joseph F. Heil Jr.*
Evan and Marion Helfaer 
   Foundation
Richard & Ethel Herzfeld 
   Foundation
Carol A. Hevey
Mr. James J. Jacobson
Mr. Charles D. James*
Mr. and Mrs. Charles V. James
Todd D. James
Dr. and Mrs. Leander R. Jennings
Ansgar P. Jensen*
Ms. Erin Jesberger
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff A. Joerres
Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. Jones
Sharon R. Jordan
Halbert and Alice Kadish 
   Foundation
Carolyn Kahn Trust
Kathryn and Matt Kamm
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Kastelic*
Mr. and Mrs. Ted D. Kellner
The Robert D. and Patricia E. Kern 
   Family Foundation
Mrs. William Kesselman*
Sarah and Richard Kimball
Lillian M. Kingston Trust II
Ms. Lillian M. Kingston*
Herbert H. Kohl Charities, Inc.
Senator Herbert H. Kohl
Ms. Anna Krasselt*
Krause Family Foundation, Inc.

Kresge Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald V. Krizek
Herman W. Ladish Family 
   Foundation
Lakeview Foundation
Christine and Richard Lane
Mrs. Charlotte H. Lange*
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Laskin
Mr. and Mrs. Steven L. Laughlin
Mr. and Mrs. James C. LaVelle
Mrs. Kirby M. Lawlis*
Ms. Margaret M. Layde
Mr. Patrick A. LeSage
Mrs. Karen M. LeSage*
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald F. Lestina
Gertrude F. Loeffler Trust
Elizabeth and Tom Long
Ms. Jacqueline S. Macomber*
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert P. Mahler*
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Marcus
Mr. Keith R. Mardak and Ms. Mary 
   Vandenberg
Matrix Foundation
Mrs. Lorna Lindsay Mayer*
Faye McBeath Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. James A. McCaslin
Ms. Maureen A. McGinnity and Mr. 
   Richard Ziervogel
Jack McKeithan*
Patti Brash McKeithan
Deborah McKeithan-Gebhardt and 
   John “Jack” Gebhardt
Archie and Viola Meinerz*
Ms. Mary Meixner*
John and Linda Mellowes/Charter 
   Manufacturing Co.
Estate of Helen M. Merrill*
Susan and Robert Mikulay
Mr. Lloyd R. Mueller*
Patricia and John Mueller
Leslie M. Muma
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Nasgovitz
Mr. David F. Nelson *
Michelle and Cory Nettles
Nicholas Family Foundation
Ab Nicholas*
Ms. Lynn S. Nicholas
Nancy Nicholas
Ms. Mary L. Nohl*
Mr. and Mrs. Keith D. Nosbusch
Milford Odell Administrative Trust*
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. O’Neill
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne C. Oldenburg
Mr. and Mrs. Philip W. Orth Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Guy A. Osborn
Ulice Payne
Jane Bradley Pettit Foundation, 
   Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Pieper Sr.
Robert W. and Josephine Pieper 
   Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Gary A. Poliner
Pollybill Foundation, Inc.
Susan and Terry Porter
Gene and Ruth Posner 
   Foundation
PPC Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Paul E. Purcell
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Radtke

Mr. William L. Randall*
Ms. Wendy Randall
Kristine and James Rappé
James M. Raveret MD
Mr. Todd M. Reardon
Ms. Holly A. Reed
Mr. Walter Reinhold*
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Roell
Darlene Rose*
Willie Rose
Ms. Gayle G. Rosemann and Mr. 
   Paul McElwee
Mr. Timothy Rosga
Mr. Patrick G. Ryan
Nicholas R. Schaeve*
Dr. James A. Schelble*
Mr. Derek Scheller
Schendel-Pieper Trust
Alvin F. Schmalzer *
Mr. Richard L. Schmidt*
Scott H. Schroeder
Ms. Sophie Yoerg Schroeder*
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Schuerman
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Schuyler
Ms. Eleanor M. Seidel*
Ms. Elsa K. Seiler*
Mr. and Mrs. Guy W. Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey T. Snell
Dr. and Mrs. David A. Songco
Daniel M. Soref Charitable Trust
Thomas and Janet Spero
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Splude
Scott P. and Mary Ellen Stanek
Mrs. Leona B. Stearns*
Bert & Patricia Steigleder 
   Charitable Trust
Martin F. Stein Living Trust
Ms. Barbara Stein
Mr. Martin F. Stein*
Ms. Emily E. Stennett*
Mara and Craig Swan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Teerlink
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Toldrian
David & Julia Uihlein Charitable 
   Fund
Mr. and Mrs. David V. Uihlein Jr.
Mrs. Joseph E. Uihlein Jr.*
Mrs.  Lorry A. and Mr. Robert A. 
   Uihlein Jr.*
Valentine Fina Trust
Mr. Paul A. Vandeveld
Mr. Gilbert L. Vogt*
Jennie and John Walker
Walter Schroeder Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Walter
Selma B. Waterman & Edna Blade 
   Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon J. Weber
Todd Wehr Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Wenninger
Mr. James H. Wheeler Jr.*
Mrs. James H. Wheeler Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur W. Wigchers
Amelia Wigdale
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Wigdale Sr.
Madonna and Jay Williams
In Memory of Anne Genack 
   Wolter*
Scott and Jean Wrobbel

Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee’s Leadership and Board of Trustees 
sincerely thank these donors who contributed $1,000 or more toward 
our mission in 2020. Your generosity allows us to continue to inspire and 
empower young people, especially those who need us most. 
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Mr. Rudolph Zettinig*
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Ziemer
Joseph and Vera Zilber Family 
   Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Anne Zizzo
Diane and Edward Zore

Individuals
Anonymous (16)
Mr. Christopher S. Abele
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin J. 
   Abrohams
Mr. and Mrs. Barry K. Allen
Bruce and Kristine Amborn
Helen Ambuel
Kevin and Deborah Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Andrietsch
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick A. Andritsch
Alan and Linda Antoniewicz
Mr. Eric B. Ashley
Mr. Thomas S. Barber
Barry Family Fund, a Donor 
   Advised Fund of the Bradley 
      Impact Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Bass
Sharon and Dan Bauer
Donna and Donald Baumgartner
Mr. and Mrs. David Bechthold
Hilde Becker
Linda Benfield and Steven 
   Wallace
Christena and D. Woodrow
   Benson
Charles Berens
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Bird III
Ms. Joyce K. Garbaciak and Mr. 
   Bernard J. Bobber
Thomas and Lisa Bolger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bonner
Mr. and Mrs. Steven G. Booth
Terri Boxer
Joseph C. Branch
Tom and Lisa Braun
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Brengel
Ms. Elizabeth Brenner
Mark & Cheryl Brickman Donor 
   Advised Fund of the Jewish 
Community Foundation
Mary Ann and Charles LaBahn
Ms. Kathleen M. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel E. Burkwald
Carolyn Butler
Judy and David Carl
Angela Carollo
Ms. Carol Anne Carpenter
Mr. Ben Caya
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory J. 
   Charlesworth
Linda Chernault
Thomas J. Chiapusio
Mr. Ryan Chimenti
Ellen and Michael Comiskey
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Connelly
Theodore D. Crandall
Frank Daily and Julianna Ebert
Barbara Damm
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas T. Damm
Joanne Danforth and Stewart 
   Edwards
Ms. Ellen Daroga
Mr. and Mrs. Russell M. Darrow Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Don H. Davis Jr.
Meghan and Matt Dean
Deborah and Thomas Degnan
Mr. and Mrs. Jim deGuzman
Gayle and Bill Denton
Christopher G. Didier
Griffin Drescher
Michael D. Drescher
Steven and Buffy Duback
Eileen & Howard Dubner Donor 
   Advised Fund of the Jewish 
      Community Foundation

Tammy M. DuBois
Kathyrn and Patrick Ebert
Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. Ehrsam
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Ehrsam
Susan and Thomas Ela
Karen J. Ellenbecker
Julie Ellenbecker-Lipsky and Tom 
   Lipsky
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Ellsworth Jr.
Mrs. Van English
Mary Lou M. Findley
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Fletcher
Lindy Yeager and John Florsheim
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Florsheim 
   Jr.
Patricia and Michael Floyd
Mr. Peter Foote and Ms. Robin 
   Wilson
Mr. Peter C. Friend
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Fritsch
Ms. Dianna Gaebler
Bruce Gallagher
Susan and Richard Gallun
John and Karen Gardner
Jackie and David Gay
Ms. Mary Ann George
Karen J. Glanert Charitable Trust
Dr. and Mrs. Robert K. Gleeson
Glen & Melissa Ringwall Charitable 
   Fund
Greater Milwaukee Foundation 
   Linda J. Diedrich Designated 
      Fund
Mrs. Thomas E. Goris, Sr.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation 
   Bechthold Family Fund
   Burns-Schrader Family Fund
   Herd-Barber Family Fund
   Humber Family Fund
   Randall Family Fund
Ms. Mary Ellen Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Grigg Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Groeschell
Andrew Groetzinger
Brian Grossman and Katherine 
   Feucht
Mr. and Mrs. William Guc
Ms. Nicole Gulatz and Mr. Blake 
   Michener
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Haack
Ms. Jacqueline Haase
Tim Haight
Mr. and Mrs. Jon D. Hammes
Mr. Patrick J. Hansen
Sara Hansen Memorial Fund
Ruth Harken
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Harmening
Herbert L. Harris
The Hattersley Family Fund
Mr. Charles Hauske
Kathy and Tom Hauske
Carole Hausmann
Thomas and Mary Hawley
Cathy and Jim Hazzard
Mr. Robert J. Heideman
Kenneth M. Hemauer
Mary E. Henke
Mr. David Herro and Mr. Jay 
   Franke
Daven and Tanya Hines
Mr. Timothy K. Hoelter
Jeanne and Conrad Holling
Shirley and Alan Horowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Hyland
Susan and Mark Irgens
Darren R. Jackson
Mr. Donald S. Jackson
Mr. Charles D. Jacobus Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene T. Jacobus
Keith A. Jacoby
Mr. and Mrs. Charles V. James
Mr. and Mrs. Todd D. James
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome M. Janzer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Jeffers

Sarah and Jeff Joerres
Craig and Lisa Jorgensen
Tracey and Vaughan Joubert
Gregg Jozwik
Patti and Chuck Kahn
Kathryn and Matt Kamm
Susan W. Kasten
Mandy and Andrew Katte
Michael and Linda Katz
Mr. and Mrs. Ted D. Kellner
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Keough
Patricia F. Kieckhefer
Mr. Peter S. Kies and Ms. Molly 
   Gallagher
Sarah and Richard Kimball
Mr. and Mrs. Gale E. Klappa
Michael Klein and Maureen 
   McLaughlin Klein
Renee and Ray Knutilla
Kathleen M. Koneazny
Ms. Emily A. Koplin
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Koss Jr.
Mrs. Kristin M. Kratoska and Mr. 
Michael Kratoska
Michael Krause
Susan and Tony Krausen
Bob and Karen Kujawski
Mr. Eric Kulju
Mr. John A. Kump
Peter Lanigan
Michael and Tracy Lappin
Mrs. Nancy Laskin
Dr. Mary Jo Brown and Mr. 
Fredrick G. Lautz
Sharon Lavin and Larry Neuman
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Leif
Helen Johnson-Leipold and Craig 
   Leipold
Ms. Carol Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. James Lindenberg
Lisa and Tan Lo
Mr. and Mrs. Sal LoCoco
Lola and Bob Loepfe
Steve and Ricka Long
Jeffery J. Lueken
Eric D. Lundberg
Vincent and Bethany Lyles
Joan C. Maas
Tom and Judy Mackenzie
Peter L. Mahler
Barry and Eileen Mandel
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Mardak
Mr. Keith R. Mardak and Ms. Mary 
   Vandenberg
Amy and Tom Marshall
Ms. Ann C. Martin
Mr. Vincent L. Martin
Tricia Massart
Charles and Brunetta Matthews
MaxSan Foundation
Brian R. May
Mary E. McAndrews
Ms. Maureen A. McGinnity and Mr. 
   Richard Ziervogel
Deborah McKeithan-Gebhardt and 
   John “Jack” Gebhardt
Janet and James McKenna
Ms. Jean A. McKey and Mr. 
   Jerome L. Houfek
Ms. Elizabeth J. Menacher
Drs. Steven and Ann Merkow
Anne and Tom Metcalfe
Mr. and Mrs. Barry A. Metevia
Mr. Paul W. Meyer
Susan and Robert Mikulay
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. Miller
Doug and Gilly Mills
Daniel J. Minahan
Mr. John M. Miota and Ms. Joan 
   Skimmons
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. 
   Mirsberger
Ms. Kerry Mitchell
Mr. John Molitor and Mrs. Kiko 

   DeLorenzo Molitor
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Mondano
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Mongan
Cheryl and Blake Moret
Patricia and John Mueller
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Munson
Nelson Family Fund, a Donor 
   Advised Fund of the Bradley 
      Impact Fund
Judy and Randy Nelson
Karen and David Neville
John and Judy Newton
Ms. Lynn S. Nicholas
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Nolte
Mr. Randall P. North
Devon and LaRae Norwood
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. O’Neill
Bebe and Bob O’Toole 
   Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory C. Oberland
Janet D. Olsen
Mr. and Mrs. Guy A. Osborn
Mr. August U. Pabst Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Greg M. Palmer
Dr. and Mrs. Marcus T. Perry
June Perry-Stevens, Best Ed 
   Business
Melitta S. and Joan M. Pick 
   Charitable Trust
Ann and Warren Pierson
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Pindyck
Mark and Julie Polzin
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Popp
Gene and Ruth Posner 
   Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Price
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Price
Mr. and Mrs. Jonas Prising
Peggy and Ned Purtell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Pyles
Mr. Bradley Quade and Mrs. Nicola 
   Palmer-Quade
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Radtke
Kristine and James Rappé
James M. Raveret MD
Mr. and Mrs. Reik W. Read
Mrs. Kathleen J. Redmond
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Reineck
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Revelle
The Richard Graber Fund, a Donor 
   Advised Fund of the Bradley 
      Impact Fund
John E. Rickmeier
Garren Ruggaber
Paul Sabatini
Mr. Max Samson and Ms. Nancy 
   Pinter
Schiavoni/Willard Giving Fund
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Schloemer
Brad & Holly Schlossman Donor 
   Advised Fund of the Jewish 
      Community Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. 
   Schlossmann
Mr. Jay Schmidt and Mr. Blake 
   McKinney
Susan and Steven Schnoll
Ms. Evamarie Schoenborn
Scott H. Schroeder
Peggy and Bob Schuemann
Ms. Katherine T. Schuett-Wasmer 
   and Mr. John Wasmer
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan D. Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Jay E. Schwister
Allan H. and Suzanne L. Selig 
   Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Shefchik
Thelma Sias and Stephen Adams
Dr. and Mrs. Paul J. Sienkiewicz
Donald W. Smith
Guy and Nancy Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Roger S. Smith
Mr. Jeffrey Sommerfeld
Jamie and Christine Speaker
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Thomas and Janet Spero
Kurt and Vicki Spiering
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Splude
Mary Sprague
Meghan and Charlie Stalle
Maureen and Richard Stalle
Scott P. and Mary Ellen Stanek
Shirley and Gerald Stanke
Mr. Will Stites and Ms. Bonnie 
   Beverstock
Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Stoner
John and Mary Beth Straka
Ms. Janet M. Strom
Sally and Scott Swick
Mr. Michael S. Switzenbaum and 
   Ms. Gail Schumann
Julia and John Syburg
Gus and Alden Taylor
Rich and Ann Teerlink
The Liu Family Charitable Fund
John and Katy Thomas
The Thomas & Mary Belle Chatton 
   Fund
Mr. Paul S. Thompson and Mrs. 
   Susan J. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Tranchita
Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Troy
Dr. and Mrs. Nick and Kathy Turkal
Derek Tyus and Dwanyell Thomas
Lorry A. Uihlein
Patricia and Joseph Ullrich
Michelle and Dale Van Dam
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Van Handel
Mr. Keith R. Mardak and Ms. Mary 
   Vandenberg
Paul Vandeveld
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Venable
Ms. Megan Holbrook and Mr. 
   Frederick Vogel
Mr. and Mrs. Blair Wangman
Suzanne and Raymond Warell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Warner
Ms. Richelle Webb Dixon and Mr. 
   Tyrone Dixon
Charles and Elissa Weber
Lisa and Daniel Wellman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Wenninger
William Wernecke Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Werner
Gregory and Lisa Wesley
Hannah and Jack Wigdale
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Wigdale Sr.
Patricia Wille
Madonna and Jay Williams
Mr. Zachary Winakor
Lee and Carol Wolcott
Scott and Jean Wrobbel
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Youngman
Nancy Yttre
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Zamansky
Mary Pat and Dominick Zarcone
Ziegler Family Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Zielinski
Yvonne and James Ziemer
Anne Zizzo
Diane and Edward Zore

Corporations, 
Foundations & 
Organizations
American Endowment Foundation
Anonymous (2)
A.O. Smith Foundation, Inc.
Advocate Aurora Health
ALDI Inc.
F. Thomas Ament Fund
American Family Insurance 
Dreams Foundation
American Transmission Company
ANON Charitable Trust
Anthem Blue Cross and Blue 
   Shield

Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield 
   Foundation
Associated Bank
AT&T Corporation-Wisconsin
Badger Mutual Insurance
Baird
Baird Foundation
Bally Sports
BMO Harris Bank
Bob’s Discount Furniture 
   Charitable Foundation
Boys & Girls Club of Dane County
Boys & Girls Clubs of America
Joan and Fred Brengel Family 
   Foundation, Inc.
Brewers Community Foundation
Burke Foundation, Inc.
Caerus Foundation Inc
The Cara Foundation, Inc.
Chappell Sports & Promotions
Charities Aid Foundation of 
   America
Waukesha County Community 
   Foundation/Chris Dawson 
      Education Fund
Cleary-Kumm Foundation, Inc.
The Clubhouse Network, Inc
Contact Rubber Corporation
Davidson and Harley Fund, Inc.
Delaware Community Foundation
Deloitte LLP
Delta Dental of Wisconsin
Dick’s Sporting Goods Foundation
Direct Supply Foundation, Inc.
Direct Supply, Inc.
James E. Dutton Foundation, Inc.
Dynex/Rivett Inc.
Ellenbecker Investment Group, 
   Inc.
Eppstein Uhen Architects, Inc.
The Everydaygood Foundation
Facebook
Fiduciary Real Estate 
   Development, Inc
First Weber Foundation, Inc.
Fitzgerald, Clayton, James & 
   Kasten
Focus Title LLC
Foley & Lardner, LLP
Fotsch Family Foundation
Four-Four Foundation
General Mills Foundation 
Hometown Grantmaking Program
Gary J. Steinhafel and Jocelyn 
   Servick
Gorman Family Holdings, LLC
Greater Milwaukee Foundation
   Advocate Aurora Health Care       
   Better Together Fund
   Catherine and Walter Lindsay 
      Foundation
   Camps for Kids Fund
   David C. Scott Foundation Fund
   Hank Aaron Chasing the Dream    
      Fund
   Harold and Dorothy Singer Fund
   Kirby M. Lawlis Kids’ Camp Fund
   Mary L. Nohl Designated Fund
   Northwoods Foundation Fund
   Robert Hill Fund
   Sarah Kim Berg Fund
   Sponsor A Scholar Fund
   West Bend Mutual Insurance    
      Company Charitable Fund
   Whyte Hirschboeck Dudek/   
      American Legacy Foundation 
         Fund
Halfway Cafe Boston
Harley-Davidson Foundation
Harley-Davidson Retirees
Hatch Staffing Services
Hauske Family Foundation/Kathy 
   and Tom Hauske
Heil Family Foundation

Henry H. Uihlein (Sr) & Marion 
   (Poly) S Uihlein Foundation
Husch Blackwell LLP
Hydrite Chemical Co.
Irgens
Susan & Leander Jennings 
   Foundation
Johnson Controls Foundation
Stella H. Jones Foundation
JP Cullen
JPMorgan Chase & Co.
JPMorgan Chase Foundation, Inc.
Kelben Foundation
King Juice Company, Inc.
Herb Kohl Philanthropies
Kohl’s
Kohler Corporation
Kolaga Family Charitable Trust
Komatsu Mining Corp Foundation
KPMG LLP
KS Energy Services, Inc.
Lafferty Family Charitable 
   Foundation
Langer Roofing & Sheet Metal, 
   Inc.
Laughlin Constable, Inc.
M3 Insurance
Marcus Corporation Foundation, 
   Inc.
Mastantuono & Coffee, S.C.
Archie and Viola Meinerz 
   Foundation
Merriment Social
George L. N. Meyer Family 
   Foundation
MM Insurance Associates
Molson Coors
Motor Castings Foundation, Inc.
Robert H. Nagy Family 
   Foundation
North Avenue Market LLC
Northwestern Mutual
Northwestern Mutual Foundation
Okanjo
Old National Bank
Old National Bank Foundation
John Oster Family Foundation, 
   Inc.
Otto Bremer Trust
Palermo’s
Paper Transport, Inc.
Payne & Dolan, Inc.
The Pentair Foundation
Pieper Power
Posner Foundation of California
The Priebe Family Foundation, 
   Inc.
Puelicher Foundation
QPS Employment Group
Ralph Evinrude Foundation, Inc.
Ramirez Family Foundation
RBC Foundation - USA
Renaissance Charitable 
   Foundation Inc.
Rev Pop
RGA Reinsurance Company
Rite-Hite Foundation
Rockwell Automation
ROS Foundation
Rosemann Family Foundation
Sargento Foods Inc.
Schendel-Pieper Trust
Sensient Technologies Foundation
Shorewest Realtors
SmithAmundsen
Daniel M. Soref Charitable Trust
State Farm Mutual Automobile 
   Insurance Company
Bert & Patricia Steigleder 
   Charitable Trust
Stephens Family Foundation
R.A. Stevens Family Foundation
Taco Bell Foundation For Teens
Target Corporation

Telly Foundation, Ltd.
The Coca-Cola Company
The FRG Team
The GoodCoin Foundation
The James and Virginia Wheeler 
   Foundation
Kathleen and Frank Thometz 
   Charitable Foundation
ThriveOn Collaboration
The TJX Foundation, Inc.
Tundraland
David V. Uihlein Foundation
United Way of Greater Milwaukee 
   & Waukesha County
US Bank Foundation
UW Credit Union Community 
   Giving Fund
Vibrant Body Company
Vinebrook
VJS Construction Services
Mark Wahlberg Youth Foundation
WaterStone Bank
Wauwatosa Savings and Loan 
   Foundation
We Energies Foundation
Frank L. Weyenberg Charitable 
   Trust
Windhover Foundation, Inc.
Wisconsin Energy Corp.
Zurn Elkay
Zywave
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53rd Street School 

3618 N. 53rd St. (53216)

81st Street School 

2964 N. 81st St. (53222)

Allen-Field School 

730 W. Lapham Blvd. (53204)

Audubon 

3300 S. 39th St. (53215)

Bay View 

2751 S. Lenox St. (53207)

Bethune 

1535 N. 35th St. (53208)

Bradley Tech High School 

700 S. 4th St. (53204)

Carson Academy 

4920 W. Capitol Dr. (53216)

Carver Academy 

1900 N. 1st St. (53212)

Cass Street 

1647 N. Cass St. (53202)

Clarke Street School 

2816 W. Clarke St. (53210)

Daniels-Mardak 

4834 N. 35th St. (53209)

Davis 
1975 S. 24th St. (53204)

Early View Academy 

7132 W. Good Hope Rd. (53223)

Engleburg 

5100 N. 91st St. (53225)

Fitzsimonds 

3400 W. North Ave. (53208)

Fratney 

3255 N. Fratney St. (53212)

Dr. Howard Fuller Collegiate 

Academy 

4030 N. 29th St. (53216)

Gaenslen 

1250 E. Burleigh St. (53212)

Grantosa 

4850 N. 82nd St. (53218)

Greenfield Bilingual 

1711 S. 35th Street (53215)

Hayes Bilingual 

971 W. Windlake Ave. (53204)

Kagel

1210 W. Mineral St. (53204)

Kluge

5760 N. 67th St. (53218) 

LaFollette 

3239 N. 9th St. (53206)

LaVarnway 

2739 N. 15th St. (53206)

Lincoln Avenue 

1817 W. Lincoln Ave. (53215)

Maple Tree 

6644 N. 107th St. (53224)

Mary Ryan 

3000 N. Sherman Blvd. (53210)

Marvin E. Pratt 

5131 N. Green Bay Ave. (53209)

Milwaukee Academy of Science  
2000 W. Kilbourn Ave. (53233)

Mitchell 

1728 S. 23rd St. (53204)

North Division 

1011 W. Center St. (53206)

Northwest Catholic

7140 N. 41st St. (53209)

Barack Obama SCTE 

5075 N. Sherman Blvd. (53209)

Pieper-Hillside 

611 W. Cherry St. (53212) 

Riverwest 

2765 N. Fratney St. (53212)

Prince of Peace

1646 S. 22nd St. (53204)

Sherman 
5110 W. Locust St. (53210)

Siefert 

1547 N. 14th St. (53205)

St. Joseph Academy

1600 W. Oklahoma Ave. (53215)

Townsend 

3360 N. Sherman Blvd. (53216)

Washington High School 

2525 N. Sherman Blvd. (53210)

Wedgewood Park

6506 W. Warnimont Ave. (53220)

Zablocki 

1016 W. Oklahoma Ave. (53215)

Camp Whitcomb/Mason 

W294 N8436 Camp Whitcomb Rd.
Hartland, WI (53029)

Club Locations as of December 31, 2021

Visit bgcmilwaukee.org and follow us @bgcmilwaukee


